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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the F. & G. P. Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 18th June 2013.   
Present            
                                      Rev. N. Law                  Chairman
                 

  Mr M. Benson



  Mrs H. Boot-Handford



  Mr. R. Leithall




  Mr. R. Piper




  Mr A. Sadleir
1057. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr. B. Lamb due to holidays.
1058. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
(1) Mr. Leithall updated committee on the mower and trailer, Horrabridge Parish Council will be going ahead with the purchase of the mower and trailer plus mesh sides for the trailer.
(2) The Clerk informed committee that Mr. Andrew Medhurst of 5 Station Road wishes to cut down the laurel trees in the corner of the play park (at the Parish Hall), to let more light into his property and to try and stop the problem with youths using that area as a den to drink and smoke in. Mr. Medhurst has received permission from the owner of the land Mrs. Laing of 1 Station Road. The strip of land runs from the pavement below the tap back to Mrs. Laing’s entrance at the rear of the play area, and is wide enough to drive a car down but is badly overgrown. Committee went to look at the area with Mr. Medhurst, Mr. Benson explained that as this is a Conservation Area all trees automatically have TPO’s (Tree Preservation Orders) on them and Mr. Medhurst would have to contact Georgina Brown the Landscape Officer at West Devon Borough Council. 
After discussions the committee agreed that they had no issues with the cutting down of the trees. Mrs. Boot-Handford thought that if the owner was of the intention to sell the land at a reasonable price perhaps Council should consider purchasing it and clearing that area, refer to Open Spaces.
(3) Mr. Benson reported that nothing had been done about the sign at the bottom of Cornwall Street and Pentillie Road that had been sprayed with paint. The Clerk stated that it had been reported to County Highways.
1059.  Minutes of the meeting held on 21st May and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
   Matters Arising
   Minute 1007 (3) 
The theft of the toilet rolls, the Clerk has sourced a toilet roll holder called Lotus Smart 


One it is stainless steel and uses jumbo toilet rolls that will only deliver one sheet at a 


time, the price is £35.95 each and the toilet rolls are 6 for £32.00. Mr. Benson proposed a 

pilot project for Bere Alston Public Toilets and to go ahead and purchase 4 holders 

plus a pack of toilet rolls, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.
  Minute 1007(4) 
The Clerk reported no more problems with fly tipping in the recreation field but there has 


been an incident at the Dog Exercise field with 4 black sack’s and a large white sack 



being dumped.



The Clerk contacted Environmental Health who investigated the incident and found the 


perpetrator, because the field is owned by Council West Devon could not remove the fly



tip but they will send a letter to the perpetrators letting them know they have committed 


an offence and the subsequent fines imposed. Clerk sought permission to put No Fly 



Tipping signs on the gate of the Dog Exercise area all agreed.
Minute 1008 (964) The compost bins have been disposed of.

Minute 1008 (967) Sign writing of Bere Ferrers Parish Council on the new notice board at Weir Quay. The 


Clerk has received an email from Mr. Steve Heale, “I am assuming that you want ‘Bere 


Ferrers Parish Council’ written on the wavy top bar of the oak frame in the last third and 


in black enamel and following the shape. The cost for me to do this would be £110.” Mrs.



Boot-Handford proposed go ahead with this work, seconded by Mr. Benson. 
1060. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for June in the sum of £6,657.00 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1061. Financial Statements
The Clerk presented the financial statements for June; discussions took place on the presentation of the statements Rev. Law recommended that the financial statements be sent out with the minutes with the information update for the preceding month.

Mr Benson proposed acceptance of the financial statements, seconded by Mr. Piper.
1062. Matters Referred from Full Council Minute
 
Mrs. Webster who lives adjacent to the garden in the car park asked Council if they could plant some 


thorny bushes at the rear of the garden area, the Clerk spoke to our workman who 
stated that there is 

no way you will get anything to grow there. Mr. Piper felt the lleylandi have been cut to allow the 

branches to become steps which encourage children getting into Mrs. Webster’s garden, they should 

have been cut at an angle; regarding the wire fence suggest to Mrs. Webster that a new tension wire 

at the top might help.
1063. Projects for consideration for the future.
Discussion took place on the proposed projects, it was agreed to allocate £3,000 for work to be undertaken at the Cemetery to accommodate the new tractor.

Consider allocating the following projects

Leasing land to Youth 2 Youth 

£500

Community Plan 



£1,500

Engraving Chain of Office
£100 it was agreed that once the chain engraving is up to date any Chairman wishing to have his name on the chain must pay for engraving themselves from Chairman’s expenses.
Jubilee Fund Bere Ferrers
£500 Committed.

New notice board



£500

Buy in casual labour



£500


Medical costs for staff



£125

             Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed accept the above figures, seconded by Mr. Benson. 
It was agreed to eliminate reducing the precept, Yearly addition to computer fund as there is still a substantial reserve in this fund, Emergency reserve, smarten up Bere Alston Centre, Play equipment, Y2Y rebuild, Matched funding with Beregen for exterior work.
The Clerk explained that the computer security system McAfee needs renewing there is an offer for 3 years at £84.99, Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed renew McAfee for three years, seconded by Mr. Piper

1064.  Correspondence

1. Smith of Derby
“Further to your recent email with regard to the internal clock, our clockmaker who visited site did provide us with a report for the internal clock which having checked our records we note we fitted a replacement movement in 2004 when we carried out the restoration to the external clock. I will be visiting site on the 24th June. I will then bring the clock back to our works for further examination and provide you with a suitable quotation for a replacement movement.
2. John Doswell Devon County Highways
The Clerk informed committee that she had been on Horrabridge Parish Council site and in their minutes it stated that County would be weed spraying their area. I then sent Mr Doswell an email asking why Bere Ferrers have not had the same. Mr. Doswell emailed me “I am carrying out limited spraying in all my parishes. Bere Alston will have: Bedford Street, Fore Street, Station Road, Cornwall Street, Pentillie Road, Lockeridge Road, Pilgrim Drive and part of Broad Park Road by the school, sprayed.”
3. Devon County Council Tour of Britain 2013, Devon Stage.
“Serious about cycling 20th September, Sidmouth to Haytor, Dartmoor.
Welcome to the first newsletter about the Devon Stage of The Tour of Britain 2013. As the excitement about the cycle race starts to build momentum, we thought that you might appreciate an update.

· Read the newsletter and recent press releases about The Tour of Britain 2013, Devon Stage.

· Catch up with information about the Devon Stage of the race including a route map.

If you have any questions about The Tour of Britain, please email tourofbritain@devon.gov.uk “
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.45pm
Signed this 25th June 2013
Chairman………………...
